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MEETING OF SOUTH DUBLIN COUNTY COUNCIL

Monday, 12th June  2006 
MOTION NO. 21
 
MOTION:  Councillor Fintan McCarthy
That this Council approves the revised Water Leisure Strategy where it applies to the provision of a pool for Lucan and commits to the allocation of the necessary capital funding to permit the project proceed to the timescale envisaged in the strategy document.
Report:
The Council’s original Water Leisure Strategy was adopted by the Council in March 2000. This Strategy was based on a Consultancy report carried out by Price Waterhouse Coopers, who were engaged by the Council for the purpose. 

At the meeting of the Strategic Policy Committee on Sport, Recreation Community and Parks held on the 16th November 2005 it was agreed to recommend to the Council that the Water Leisure Strategy be reviewed.  
This recommendation was approved by the Council at its December Meeting. 

The review has been carried out in-house and the main approach adopted was to assess progress to date on the implementation of the key recommendations for the provision of swimming pools as contained in the original strategy and to consider ways to advance / re-assess remaining key recommendations.
The completed review was presented to the members of the Strategic Policy Committee on Sport, Recreation, Community and Parks at its meeting held on 

the 24th May 2006. One of the recommendations of the review is the proposal to provide a Public Swimming Pool facility in Lucan on the site identified in the Council’s Development Plan. 

The SPC recommended that the Review, which has been circulated to all Council members, be presented to the next meeting of the Council for adoption. The Review is presented to today’s meeting by way of report of the Sports, Recreation, Community and Parks Strategic Policy Committee under headed item no.H-I (4).

Should the report be adopted by the Council an application for grant aid under Local Authority Swimming Pool Programme will be made to Department of Arts, Sport & Tourism as soon as the Local Authority Swimming Pool programme re-opens which is anticipated to occur in the coming months.
Detailed sketch designs will be finalised for this project with a view to commencing Part 8 procedures in the last quarter of 2006 and inviting tenders in early 2007. Design to same layout/format as new Swimming pool project in Clondalkin (currently under construction).
The Council is committed to providing the necessary capital resources as required to provide a public Swimming Pool facility in Lucan as recommended by the Sports,Recreation,Community and Parks Strategic Policy Committee should the report under item no.H-I (4) be adopted by the Council.
